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August 27, 2017 • 21st Sunday of Ordinary Time  
 
Dear Friends, 
As we approach the Fall and the beginning of another school year, it 
means an increase in activity and regular routine. One thing we 
haven’t done in a while is a potluck for the pastorate to come together 
for fellowship and discussion. Our next event will take place on 
Tuesday, September 19th beginning with the potluck at 6pm followed 
by a discussion. It will take place in Genesis Hall at St. Pius.  

There will be two topics of discussion that evening:  the new pastorate 
council and Mass times. A team of community parishioners have been 
working together all summer designing new bylaws for the pastorate 
council so it can be put in place during the Fall. As I write this they are 
finalizing things, but if there is still some tweaking to be done before 
9/19, we can still at least provide basic information regarding the new 
council. Keep in mind this is a discerning body of the pastorate. If you 
google “ Pope Francis” and” discernment”, you’ll get some insight as 
to the workings of this model.  I want to thank all involved for sharing 
their time and effort to get this underway. 

In regards to mass times, my plan is to have a new schedule in place 
by the change of clocks in November or by the First Sunday of Advent 
(December 3rd) at the latest. I have given a lot of thought about the  
mass times over the past year or so, and will begin with what I see 
working and go from there. Keep in mind, the Mass schedule staying 
the same is not an option. Certainly attendance plays a part in our 
church community, but in my experience it has much more to do with 
vibrancy and the life and fellowship that is generated at the Mass.  

I am well aware that it is never easy to consider the change of mass 
times. We become attached to the times when it works for us. There’s 
a grieving and letting go that needs to take place. It’s not easy for any 
of us. It takes a great deal of trust in overcoming our fear and 
remembering that this is all in the Lord’s hands.   In an age where 
there is so much division, it’s time for us to work for unity. One of 
Pope Francis’ touchstones is that the whole is greater than its parts. 
We can live the illusion that we are somehow separated, but in reality, 
the definition of catholic remains universal - we may celebrate 
differently, live differently, provide differently, and so on, but at the 
heart of it all must be Christ.  

Please join us on Tuesday, September 19th at 6pm for the next 
potluck!  

Peace, 
Father Marty 
 

Fr. Marty posts his weekly homilies on his blog: 
https://herodescent.wordpress.com/ 
















